MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, April 3, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Jim Brow, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Andrea Berardi, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 6, 2018 meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
Under Old Business, Andrea asked the Commissioners to revisit the 2018-2019 childcare rates set at the March 6, 2018 meeting, explaining that it would be difficult to convert the 2% increase voted on into equal daily whole dollar figures.    She asked that they consider a dollar a day increase for each of the childcare programs.  Josh made a motion to increase the before- and after-school childcare rates by $5 per week (before-school to $50/wk. and after-school to $90/wk.)  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
Andrea reported on the following:

· The springtime program brochures will be out next week and then summer planning will begin.  

· The chimney cap atop the office chimney will be re-attached at some point in the next two weeks.  
· Athletic fields will be opening this week and next.  To date, she has received no pressure from groups wishing to get on the fields.  The Griffith Field will be rested and renovated this year.  
The following field-use requests were acted on:

1. Coyle and Cassidy High School requests the use of the McKenney Babe Ruth Field from April 2 through May 23, 2018.  Chris made a motion to approve with a fee of $550.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
2. The SFC Jared C. Monti Charitable Foundation, Inc. submitted a request for the use of the Merrill Baseball Fields 1-7 for a wiffleball fundraising tournament to be held from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. on Saturday, Sept. 22, 2018.   Chris made a motion to approve the request with the field space and fee to be determined.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
3. The Colonial Road Runners submitted a request to use the track and football/soccer field at RMS for its annual Kids Track Series which runs from 4 to 7 p.m. on Sundays between July 8 and Aug. 5, 2018.  Chris made a motion to approve the request with no fee; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Chris said that he hadn’t written the letter requesting the donation of town land for the creation of a dog park to the Board of Selectmen because there may be issues with this parcel’s proximity to well set-backs and buffer zones.  It was the Commission’s consensus that there needs to first be a joint meeting with water and sewer department representatives as well as Commissioners.  Josh indicated that he would try to facilitate said meeting.  

Jim brainstormed that perhaps the former Borden Colony sledding hill would lend itself to the creation of a dog park, but Andrea pointed out that under the APR, recreation land at Borden Colony is maxed out and only agricultural land remains available.

It was also pointed out that clearing the heavily-treed parcel off Titicut Road will be costly.

Newly-hired childcare coordinator Sarah Gluck introduced herself to the Commissioners.  Sarah’s start date was Monday, March 26, 2018.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
[image: image1.png]



PAGE  
2

